
1. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT 
 

1.2 NEW BRIGHTON ROAD ROADING PROPOSAL 
 
 Geoff Butler and John Wickert from the New Brighton Returned Services Association (RSA) 

were in attendance regarding the roading proposal for New Brighton Road.  They noted that the 
RSA has been a service club in New Brighton for 70 years providing facilities for returned 
servicemen and community groups and raising funds for the local area.  They highlighted the 
need of RSA visitors for nearby parking and were opposed to the proposed removal of parking 
in the area.  The RSA has only limited off-street parking.  In their view the proposal for cycle 
lanes was unjustified given the level of current usage by cyclists. 

 
 Shirley Foley and Colleen Blackler from the Seaview Lions Club were also in attendance to 

oppose the removal of parking.  The club runs housie at the RSA on Monday afternoons, 
predominantly for older people.  Allowing a temporary exemption to the parking restrictions for 
the duration of the housie afternoons was suggested by the Club. 

 
 The Board’s decision is recorded under Part B, clause 3 of this report. 

 
 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


